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OSPA.  This area of land will be significantly enhanced, by the applicant, for the 

benefit of everyone who uses it.  The enhancements proposed include improvements 

to the network of informal footpaths through the site, the implementation of a 

scheme of tree planting and woodland management, the formation of wild flower 

meadows and the facilitation of a site the erection of a memorial to those lives lost 

when HMS K13 sank in Gare Loch in 1917. 

 

The proposed public realm enhancements, which would be funded entirely by the 

applicant, can be secured through the imposition of a planning condition or by 

entering into a Section 75 Planning Obligation. 

 

On this key issue the members of the Local Review Body are entitled to conclude 

that on balance 
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measures will significantly increase the overall biodiversity value of the application 

site, in accordance with the requirements of the NPF. 

As was noted in the Grounds for Review, the applicant is already committed to an 

ongoing programme of works to eradicate Japanese knotweed (Reynoutria 

japonica syn. Fallopia japonica) from his land.  To date approximately an acre or 

previously inaccessible land has been cleared this very invasive species, which was in 

the region of 10 feet high and spreading.  The Council’s own Biodiversity Action Plan 

recognises the danger to the natural environment, should Japanese knotweed be 

allowed to spread. 

Conclusion 

In conclusion it is considered that the review application can be approved as a 

‘minor departure’ from the provisions of Policy 81 


